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January 6, 2021 

Mr. Shaul Leiser 

Re: Notice of Summary Suspension 
EMS ID # 580408 
Investigation Control# 2020-0247V 

Dear Mr. Leiser: 

JUDITH M. PERSICHILLI, RN, BSN, MA 
Commissioner 

The New Jersey Department of Health (the Department) is vested with the 
responsibility of carrying out the provisions of the Health Care Facilities Planning Act, 
N.J.S.A. 26:2H-1 to -26, which was enacted, in part, to ensure that all hospital and 
related health care services rendered in the State of New Jersey are of the highest 
quality. As defined at N.J.S.A. 26:2H-2(b), health care services include any pre-hospital 
care rendered by Basic Life Support (BLS) personnel. In addition, the Emergency 
Medical Services Act, N.J.S.A. 26:2K-7 to 69, authorizes the Department to certify 
Emergency Medical Technicians (EMTs). In furtherance of the objectives set forth in the 
statutes, the Department has adopted regulations that govern the training, certification 
and professional conduct of EMTs and EMT candidates. (See N.J.A.C. 8:40A-1.1 et. 
seq.) 

While completing the renewal process for your EMT certification in December 
2020, you advised the Department's Office of Emergency Medical Service (OEMS) that 
the New Jersey Board of Nursing took disciplinary action against your nursing license. 
Consistent with OEMS regulatory authority and policy, the OEMS opened an 
investigation in response to this information. 

Upon opening the investigation, the OEMS investigator confirmed that you are 
currently certified as an EMT in New Jersey and have been certified as an EMT since 
April 22, 2009. The investigator also confirmed that on November 28, 2017, the BON 
entered into an interim consent order with you where you agreed to a temporary 
suspension of your registered nurse license while the BON investigated sexual 
misconduct charges that were lodged against you. From the investigation, the BON 
concluded that you engaged in professional misconduct and sexual misconduct. 
Specifically, within the span of two days in October 2017, two patients alleged that you 
had inappropriately touched their breasts while providing nursing services. Additionally, 
multiple co-workers alleged that you had inappropriately touched them by massaging 
them or by fondling their breasts. As a result of these findings, the BON suspended your 
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Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 8:40A-10.3, you may appeal to the Commissioner of the 
Department of Health for emergency relief to contest this summary suspension. Your 
request for a hearing on this matter must be submitted in writing and must be 
accompanied by a response to the charges contained herein. Please include the control 
number 2020-0247V on your correspondence, and forward your request to: 

New Jersey Department of Health 
Office of Legal & Regulatory Compliance 

P.O. Box 360 
Trenton, NJ 08625-0360 

Failure to submit a written request for emergency relief within 30 days from the 
date of this Notice shall be interpreted as an acceptance of this Department's decision 
to summarily suspend your EMT certification pending completion of its investigation, 
thereby forfeiting all rights to emergency relief. If you have any questions concerning 
this matter, please contact Investigator Zak Raab at (609} 633-7777 or via email at 
Zachary. Raab@doh. nj .gov. 

Sincerely, 

Terry Cl 
Director 
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Office of Emergency Medical Services 

c: Candace Gardner, Chief, Clinical Education & Licensure, OEMS 
Zak Raab, Investigator, OEMS 
File 
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